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29
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Due to numerous reasons, we were not able to get the March bulletin out on time and made a decision to instead send out a 
combined late March/April edition. We are a volunteer organization including the bulletin editor and sometimes ñlifeò interferes and 
delays occurred from more than one individual. 
 
Because we also send out flyers, no events were missed. Sometimes due to the post office, the flyers arrive after some events in 
there have already occurred. Recently, the post office has taken anywhere from 2 days to 2 weeks to deliver our mailings. Those 
flyers were just reminders as the information had already been in the bulletin. We endeavor to get information out to you by three 
methods, the bulletin, the flyers, and by email. There were some mid-March events that you only received by the flyers. Early 
March events like the Purim Karoake and others were in the February bulletin. If you are not receiving emails from us, please 
send an email to lynn@bethhillelsynagogue.org to get on our email list (do not call her for emails as the best way to make sure we 
have your email correct is to email). 

mailto:lynn@bethhillelsynagogue.org
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A Message from the Rabbi 

Passover can be amongst the 
busiest times of the world in a 
J e w i s h  h o m e .  T h e 
preparations can be draining 
(and maybe straining too, if 
youôre schlepping up boxes 
from the basement.) Each of 
us, as part of this modern 
world in which we live, decides 
ñhow muchò or ñto what extentò 
we will follow traditional rules. I 
personally have no problem 
with someone seeking out new 
ways and/or establishing new 
traditions to observe Passover 
ðbut the thought of not 
observing at all is one that I 
c a n n o t  i m a g i n e .  T h e 
Conservative movement is 
dedicated to ñold wine in new 
bottles,ò to mixing both the old 
and the new. 
 
Yet some ideas and values 
stand eternal, and are not to 
be confused with ritual 
questions of ñdos and donôts.ò 
The most essential teaching of 
Passover is that humankind 
was born to be free, and that 
slavery is wrong. Yet free to 
do what? Here Moses says, 
and the Torah teaches, 
ñshalach et ami vôavduni,ò let 
my people go that they may 
serve me... without any hint of 
irony or contradiction in the 
two parts of the sentence. A 
second basic teaching is that 
the message of freedom is to 
be shared, it is open to 
everyone. The haggadah 
invites, ñall who are in need, 
come and share in the Pesach 
service.ò 
 

statement in its entirety which 
is on page 11. 
 
To reach out to those less 
connected, the statement 
includes..... 
 
...We wish to increase the 
likelihood that the Jewish 
children of inter-faith married 
couples in our congregation 
will be raised to have a strong 
Jewish identity and feel 
connected to our congregation 
and the greater Jewish 
community... 
 
I am most happy that Beth 
Hillel Synagogue has adopted 
this policy and has these 
goals. I also certainly hope 
that you agree with it...and, if 
you know of individuals who 
should be contacted, that you 
w i l l  g i v e  e i t h e r  t h e 
membership committee or me 
their names and contact 
information. 
 
May we merit to see the 
redemption promised in the 
Haggadah...and may each of 
us be blessed with a sweet 
and kosher Passover! 
 
 
 
 
 
Rabbi Gary Atkins  
PS An excellent way of 
personally reaching out is to 
invite someone to either your 
home seder or to the 
synagogueôs community seder 
the second night of Passover!  

Now that injunction is not be 
limited to the seder itself. Nor 
is it limited to Jews. We know 
what it was like to be slaves, 
we know what it was like to be 
hungry.... And so we build 
f ro m  o u r  i n t e rn a l i ze d 
knowledge... and it shapes our 
world view... and it thus 
becomes the basis of our 
bedrock belief in social justice, 
in tikkun olam, that we so 
proudly share. And why, for 
example, we teach each bônai 
mitzvah young adult this 
lesson via doing a ñmitzvah 
project.ò 
 
And today this injunction 
inspires a renewed interest in 
reaching out to intermarried 
and unaffiliated Jews, for 
whom the message has to be 
restated in a more friendly and 
open way than was often the 
case in the past. That is why 
Beth Hi l le l  Synagogue 
adopted earlier this year a 
policy on Keruv and Edud (the 
words are almost synonymous 
and mean reaching out, 
encouraging, and drawing 
near). Please read the 

Rabbi Gary Atkins  
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Holocaust memorial in the restored 
Santa Clara Jewish cemetery. He 
had to  fundra ise  and got 
international participation. But the 
memorial is meant for all the people 
and is meant as a place for hope ï to 
learn from the past so that it will 
never happen again. I am happy to 
report that there isnôt (and has never 
been) any anti-Semitism in Cuba. 
David Romano has decided to stay 
in Cuba although all his children and 
grandchildren have immigrated to 
Israel as he can do more good for 
the Jewish community by staying 
there. 

I brought back a DVD for the 
synagogue library of a Dance group 
(whose director and choreographer 
are a Jewish  coup le f rom 
Cienfuegos) that was made for the 
International Jewish community. I 
would like to thank Dr. Jim Rosen, 
Art and Evelyn Gandelman, Marty 
and Mickey Kesten, and Dr. Stephen 
Lipman who donated prescription 
medications, over the counter drugs, 
toothbrushes, and other hygiene 
products as gifts to the Jewish 
Cuban community. Most of the 
s yn a g o g u e s  i n  C u b a  a r e 
Conservative and are part of the 
Southeast region of USCJ. This trip 
will be run yearly (this was the third) 
and any member of a Conservative 
synagogue can participate. I would 
strongly encourage you to go next 
year. 

At the February board of directors 
meeting, the Beth Hillel Synagogue 
Keruv ï Edud statement that is on 
page 11 was approved. We had 
R a b b i  L e v  B a e s h  o f 
interfaithfamily.com with us in 
September but we felt we needed to 
do more. We want both our 
congregants and the greater 
community to realize we are friendly 
and supportive of interfaith families. I 
was amazed to find out how many 
congregants did not realize how 
supportive we are of interfaith 
families and especially that our 
milestones section has (and will 
continue to) included interfaith 
marriages and births.  

This article was originally written 
right after I returned from Cuba but 
due to various reasons, we did not 
get out a March bulletin. We have so 
many activities going on at the 
synagogue during March and April.  I 
have rescheduled my talk on Cuba 
to April 10 but since it is during 
Passover, services will start at 7:15 
PM.  

Essentially two generations of 
Cubans Jews (affectionally known as 
Jewbans) were ñlostò as Cuba was 
officially an atheist state from the 
revolution (in 1959) until 1992 when 
it became a secular state. Also the 
Jewish community was especially 
hard hit by the number of Jewbans 
who emigrated after the Revolution ï 
90% versus 10% of the general 
Cuban population. Through the hard 
working efforts of a few Jews in 
Havana, there was always a small 
Jewish presence in Havana. They 
made a decision that as long as 
there were 7 Jews in Havana (hence 
the title of my talk), they would keep 
the shul going. Our group of 29 was 
privileged to attend Friday services 
at the Patronato (Ashkenazi shul in 
Havana) where 6 of their Hebrew 
school children ñentertainedò us by 
singing Hebrew songs such as Adom 
Olam, Oseh Shalom, Hatikvah and 
others. Then on Saturday morning 
we attended the Sephardic shul in 
Havana. The Sephardic traditions 
have been adapted to the uniquely 
Cuban ways. Women and men sat 
separately but women participated 
equally in the service (i.e. had 
aliyots, read directly from the Torah, 
etc.). 

I found it most moving to visit with 
the Jewish communities in the 
provinces. They do not get any 
where near the Jewish visitors as in 
the city and they are ñmuchò poorer. 
But they have persevered and will 
come long distances to participate in 
Jewish life. I was extremely 
impressed by David Tacher 
Romano, the president of the Jewish 
community of Santa Clara. He 
brought Jewish life back to this 
province but he wanted to do more 
and was instrumental in creating a 

The Presidentõs Message 

Chancellor  Eisen of Jewish 
Theological Seminary will be 
speaking on March 25th at Beth El. 
This is a joint program of the area 
USCJ synagogues. Please plan on 
attending to hear about the ñfutureò 
of Conservative Judaism. 

Please support our major fundraiser 
on April 25th, by both attending and 
placing an ad in the ad journal. The 
synagogue depends on the journal to 
help us reach our f inancial 
obligations. Our income, like most 
non-profits, is down and although we 
have made cost cutting efforts, we 
hope you will give to the ad journal. If 
you have misplaced your ad form or 
invitation, please let the office know 
to receive another. I have heard the 
demo CD of the Berach Orchestra 
and they are extremely talented. You 
will be glad you attended. 

As most of you know, my mother 
recently passed away after an eight 
year struggle with Alzheimerôs. My 
mother was one of the most caring 
and giving person I have ever met. 
She was poor (most people are 
surprise to hear how poor I was 
growing up) but that never stopped 
her generosity as she would help 
rich or poor. It is because of her that 
Iôm such a volunteer and why I was 
willing to become president. She 
would have been so proud of that 
accomplishment. She was also so in 
love with Judaism and passed that 
love on to me. My children gave me 
such a compliment after the funeral 
when they told me that the eulogy of 
my mom also described me 
(although Iôm much more cynical 
than she was). That was extremely 
moving as my children (and all their 
cousins) adored their grandma. My 
mom would also be so moved by the 
outpouring of love from all my friends 
(as  I  cons ide r  t h e  who le 
congregation as my friends). My 
mom was very big into family and 
community. I am extremely grateful 
to my community during this time. 
Her legacy lives on. Thank you ï you 
are all beautiful people.  

 

Rona Gollob  
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We will be serving 
Sundaes (and fruit) for 

the break between 
mincha and maariv! 

 
Please RSVP to the 

office. 

Saturday Sundaes 
March 28thñ6:45 PM 

Hav-Deli 
Saturday, April 4th  

6:45 PM 
 

Come for the short Mincha 
service, followed by a deli 
ñthird meal,ò then Maariv and 
Havdalah. RSVPôs to the 

office for planning purposes 
are invited. We invite 

congregants to sponsor or 
partially sponsor this program. 

 
Call the office if you are 

interested; future months are 
available for your sponsorship 

as well!! A last sandwich 
before Passover!  

 
See page 21 for RSVP form.  

Ruach Shabbat 
Friday, April 17th  

 
 
 
 

 
For our April musical service, 

we are proud to welcome 
back Ethan Nash. Come 

share the Ruach! 

Learning Service/
Junior Congregation 

April 11th  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our April Learning Service will 
be on Saturday morning, April 

11.  The topic is still to be 
determined, but it should be a 

very educational and 
interesting program. 

Simcha Shabbat 
March 27th 

 
 

Join us March 27th for our 
next Simcha Shabbat service. 

Share Shabbat Service 
March 28th 

 

Tikvoh Chadoshah 
congregation will be hosting 
this yearôs Tikkun Layl 

Shavuot coming up the first 
evening of Shavuot, 

Thursday, May 28. Rabbi 
Stephen Landau, their new 
rabbi, thought it would be 

appropriate to have a shared 
activity that we could host in 

turn, and so we have 
arranged a joint service here 
at Beth Hillel to say ñshalomò 
to many of their members at a 
ñShare Shabbatò Saturday 

morning service. This will be 
on Saturday morning, March 
28. It will be good to have (at 

least) twice as many members 
at a Shabbat morning service! 

Come and join us! 

Seven Jews and Three 
Torah Scrolls Make a 

Cuban Minyan 
Friday, April 10th  

7:15 PM 
 

President Rona Gollob will 
speak to the congregation 
about her recent Jewish 

humanitarian trip to Cuba. 

Birkat HaHama 
The Blessing for The Sun  

April 3-5, 2009 

 
This is a unique Jewish 

astronomical event that occurs 
only once every 28 years.  

 
See page 16  for details.  
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BETH HILLEL SYNAGOGUE 

CONGREGATIONAL 2ND SEDER 
THURSDAY, APRIL 9, 2009 

 

MINCHA/MAARIV 7:15 PM  
SEDER 8:00 PM 

COME WITH YOUR FAMILY AND JOIN OURS.  
 

 The seder will be led by Rabbi Gary Atkins 
 

Adult Members  
(same for adult children or parents of members)  

$28/per person 
 

Children of Members  
ages 6-18 $18, under 6 $5 

 
Member Family Max  

(Parent(s) and children under age 18) 
$75/per family 

 

Adult Non -Members  
$36/per person 

 
Children of Non -Members  
ages 6-18 $20, under 6 $7 

 

Volunteers are greatly appreciated !!!!! 
 

See page 21 for reservation form. 

No Jew, whether a congregant or not, 
should be without a Seder on Passover. 

Often there are college students, elderly, or 
singles who would need a place for a Seder. 
We say in the Haggadah, ñLet all who are 
hungry come and eat/let all who wish to do 
so come share in Passover.ò Please let us 
know if you are willing make someone feel 
welcome at your Seder, especially for the 
first night, if they have no one to share it 

with.  
 

Please call or email the office if you can 
host people at your seder or if you are in 

need of hospitality. 

The Sless/Wolfberg Theater of Beth Hillel  
will exhibit the film:  

 

THE LIFE OF EMILE ZOLA  
THE DREYFUS TRIAL 

 

Wednesday, April 22, 1:00 PM 
All-Purpose Room 

 

The Dreyfus Affair was a watershed event in modern Jewish history. 
The unjust conviction of a Jewish artillery officer in the French Army 

in 1894 for treason, and his eventual exoneration and return to 
service in 1905 drastically changed the future of the Jewish people 
worldwide. The trial convinced many Jewish intellectual's, such as 
Theodore Herzl, that anti-Semitism was too deeply imbedded in 

European culture for assimilation to be realistic, and they turned to 
Zionism as the only salvation for the Jews. 

 
We will show only the last hour and 15 minutes of this film which is 
devoted to Zola's trial for libel after publicizing his exposure of the 

Dreyfus "cover up" to be followed by a discussion. 




